
St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission 
August 13, 2020 
 
The St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission met at the Welcome Center in the Town Office 

Building on Depot Square.  In attendance were Lauren Järvi, Bryan Leblanc, Tim Clouatre, 

Andy Dussault, Roger Brown and Beulah McGinnis. 

  

Meeting called to order by Lauren at 8:00 AM.   

 

Beulah McGinnis explained her concern about a cemetery monument that may be on her family 

lot, or very near to it, closer than may be allowed at the Grove Cemetery.  She provided photos 

and the lot card for reference.  Tim agreed to take a look, measure the lot, etc.  He visited the lot 

after the meeting.  We need to get clarification from Chad as to the location of the Thompson 

stone. 

 

Bryan moved to approve the minutes from our July 16 meeting.  Seconded by Tim.  Approved 

by T & B 

 

Andy Dussault explained that the titles for the ‘orphan’ pieces adjacent to the CVBY have been 

resolved by Ed Zuccaro following a brief phone meeting with the Probate Court judge on July 

27.  We await the new deeds being recorded after which he’ll see that the corner pins are 

properly placed.  At that point Shane from Truline will be able to complete his work there. 

 

Cal Alexander is due to begin the tree removal next Monday, August 17. 

 

Fiscal year 2020 financial reports were reviewed.  We have a surplus that apparently will become 

part of the General fund for the town. 

  

Tim reported he’s continuing his progress on the Policy and Bylaws.  

 

Bryan moved to adjourn at 8.38.  Seconded by Tim.  Approved by B & T. 

 

Lauren, Bryan and Tim then visited the vault and looked over the formal town cemetery records. 

We agreed we need to get clarification from Chad as to details of some of the activity early in the 

Town’s ownership of the Grove. 

 

Lauren Järvi 
 

Next meeting scheduled for 8AM September 10 

 

 

 

 

 


